HUNTINGTON TOWNSHIP SPECIAL MEETING May 28, 2024

President John Cottrill called the May 28, 2024 special meeting to order at 6 P.M. at the Fire House.

Roll Call: John Cottrill Present

Gary Hopkins Present Larry Kellough Present

Cottrill begins discussing the Floral Hills Cemetery and how we now officially own it. The trustees discussed and decided that we should take bids for the mowing of the cemetery beginning at the June regular meeting. Cottrill then begins discussing how Guardian Vault has been doing all of the burials at Floral Hills for quite some time, and that he would like to have Guardian continue to do them.

Motion by John Cottrill, second by Gary Hopkins to contract with Guardian Vault to open/close graves at Floral Hills, they will be paid by the Funeral Homes.

Vote: John Cottrill Yes

Gary Hopkins Yes Larry Kellough Yes

The trustees next discussed the two trust funds the Township will be inheriting to go along with the cemetery; one that we can use for the operation of the cemetery, and the other must be held separate and claims be paid out of it for a year, after that, HNB's attorney can get up to \$54,000 of it.

Motion by Gary Hopkins, second by Larry Kellough to open a second account at our bank to keep the Pre-Need fund we received from the court order.

Vote: Gary Hopkins Yes

Larry Kellough Yes John Cottrill Yes

Motion by John Cottrill, second by Gary Hopkins to adjourn the May 28 special meeting at 6:45 PM.

Vote: John Cottrill Yes

Gary Hopkins Yes Larry Kellough Yes

President		
Vice President		
Member		